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Helping young people cope with serious illness and bereavement 

within the family. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 2018 School Calendar 
Monday 19th March  – Year 11 parent / teacher 

consultations from 1.20 to 3.25pm.  

School will close at 12.40pm for all pupils.  

Year 11 pupils should bring packed lunch.  

There will be NO break time or lunch time canteen 

facilities 

Buses will remain at the usual times – any pupils who 

cannot make alternative travel arrangements, the 

Grainger Centre will remain open for study until 

3.30pm 

Pupils will need to have their books etc for ALL 5 

periods 

 

Friday 23rd March – School finishes at 12pm for Easter 

Break. No canteen facilities. 

 

Monday 9th April – Back to school on a Week 2 

timetable 

 

 

Young Enterprise Team 
 
Discount Cards are now available to purchase 

through http://ocio.website/  

Or pick up an order form at reception. 

Check out Facebook and Instagram for details of 

the many local businesses signed up. 

 

Or  
 

Broaching the subject of a serious illness within the family to a young person, or helping them to deal with 

bereavement, can be incredibly difficult. Pupils can struggle to cope , whether it be in relation to a parent or 

grandparent, and knowing what language and approach to use when talking to them and helping them to 

manage their emotions can help to avoid increased anxiety and upset at a time that is already difficult. 

  

Rachel Smith from Cancer Focus will be coming into school on 11th April at 7.00 p.m. to talk to parents about 

how best to speak to young people about serious illness and bereavement. This is a session that is open to 

all parents and carers.  Rachel has a wealth of experience working with families and young people and will 

hopefully be able to provide some advice or reassurance which will be of use either now or in the future. 
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MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
An Army Music Careers Workshop will take place on Friday 23 
March. Firstly, a presentation for all instrumentalists, years 8 to 
14, will be held in Room 8 and will last approximately 30 minutes. 
Then for all Brass, Woodwind or Percussion players of grade 3 
they will hold a workshop with the band in the gym…so 
remember your instruments! After breaktime the band will 
perform to all of Year 9. Please confirm you are taking part in the 
workshop with Mr Craig or Mrs Withers to ensure that the band 
has music for you!  

 

 

 

 

ENGLISH DEPARTMENT 
Year 11 Key Dates 

GCSE English Literature external examination Unit 1 worth 30% of the final GCSE grade, on Friday 18th May 

GCSE English Language external examination Unit 1 worth 30% of the final GCSE grade, on Thurs 31st May 
 

Unit covered  Specific content Date Venue Teacher 

Unit 1 

Language 

 

Section B 

Reading to access non fiction and media texts 

 

21st March 

(Wednesday) 

Lecture  

theatre 

Mrs Reid 

 

All Year 11 pupils are expected to attend all relevant after school classes 

 

Year 12 Revision Classes – these will resume after Easter 
Additional copies of the revision schedule, which were given out at the start of February, are available from 

the English department. 

 

Congratulations to Mr Warke and 

his family on the birth of their 

daughter, Alyssa. 

Congratulations to our fabulous 
Vocal Tutor, and former pupil, Miss 
Graham on her engagement this 
week to Mr Peter Shepherd. We all 
wish them well in their future 
together. 
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MATHS DEPARTMENT  
Year 8’s took part in a maths-inspired fundraising day to raise money for the NSPCC. Each form took part in 

a scavenger hunt and completed fun mathematical challenges. Thank you are all your support as we raised 

over £700 

 

 

CAREERS DEPARTMENT  

 

 

 

Date Event Year 

Group 

Time Location  Contact Teacher/ Further Information 

20th March Guest Speaker: NRC 12 Period 3  Mrs Turner 

21st March Queens University: Science 

Information Evening: Includes 

Archaeology & Paleoecology, 

Chemistry, Biological Science, 

Biomedical science, Geography, 

Mathematics & Physics, Pharmacy 

& Psychology 

11-13 6.30pm – 

9.30pm 

Queens To book: 

www.go.qub.ac.uk/QUBScience 

askeps@qub.ac.uk 

www.go.qub.ac.uk/QUBScience

